Transport, Highways and Parking Division
Parking Services
Southampton City Council

PO Box 1098 SOUTHAMPTON
Southampton CITY COUNCIL &
SO14 7TWE

Direct dial: 023 8083 3008 Fax:

Text Relay: Dial 18001 before full telephone number Our ref: RPSFirst-email

Email: parking.services@southampton.gov.uk Your ref:

Please ask for: John Harvey Minicom:

«Objector_Title» «Objector_FirstName» «Objector_Surname»

«Address_1»

«Address_2»

«Address_3»

«City»

«Post_code» Date: 3" October 2013

Dear «Objector_Title» «Objector_FirstName» «Objector_Surname»
PROPOSED CHARGES FOR RESIDENTS PARKING PERMITS IN ZONES 1-12 & 16

Thank you for taking the time to respond to the consultation about proposed charges for the First
Resident Parking Permits and Temporary Residents Parking Permits. \We received over 800
responses to the consultation and | am writing to advise you about what happens next.

Cabinet decided to adopt a policy of charging for these permits at the Cabinet Meeting on 16" July
2013. The Cabinet delegated authority to the Director of Environment and Economy to advertise
the relevant Traffic Regulation Orders (TROs) and consider and determine any representations
received to those proposals in accordance with the Council’'s procedures for determining Traffic
Regulation Orders.

The Director of Environment and Economy will consider a Decision Report on 15" October 2013
The report will summarise the main points of the objections with officer comments and
recommendations. The original responses to the public notice will also be available for reference.

The Decision report will be available at the following web page Monday 5th October 2013.
http://www.southampton.gov.uk/modernGov/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=244&MId=2781&Ver=4

(The information can also be supplied by post by contacting Parking Services on 023 8083 3008)

Whatever the outcome of this decision, it is evident that many residents are dissatisfied with some
aspects of the existing Residents Parking Schemes. We are looking at ways to understand more
about these concerns to see how the Schemes can be reviewed and improved in the future.

Yours sincerely,

John Harvey
Highway Manager
Southampton City Council

If you would like this letter sent to you in another format or language,
please contact the number at the top of this letter.
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